

Pruebas de Acceso a Estudios Universitarios (Bachillerato L.O.G.S.E.) IDIOMA EXTRANJERO: Inglés

- No se permite el uso de diccionario ni de ningún otro material didáctico.
- Las preguntas deberán ser respondidas en Inglés.
- Duración de la prueba: 1 hora y 30 minutos.
- Esta hoja **no** se entrega.

"SLUMDOG" CHILDREN IN MILLIONAIRE WORLD

The two child stars from the hit movie "Slumdog Millionaire" have attended the Oscars ceremony in Los Angeles. The two children, Rubina Ali and Azharuddin Ismail, actually live in the Mumbai slums where the movie was filmed. They are already getting many enquiries from India's film studios about acting in Bollywood movies.

The movie tells the story of how a teenager from one of the poorest parts of India becomes a millionaire. Now, little Rubina and Azharuddin have done the same, for a weekend at least. They have swapped the poverty of their daily lives for the riches and glamour of the movie world's biggest night.

"Slumdog Millionaire" director Danny Boyle said he was very excited for the two young stars. He said it had been fantastic that the pair rubbed shoulders with the stars on the famous red carpet. Boyle has already promised to fund all of the children's education. Nine-year-old Rubina said she couldn't wait to arrive in L.A. She told the reporters she wasn't scared and that she took lots of photos to show her friends in Mumbai.

Adapted from http://www.breakingnewsenglish.com

QUESTIONS

I. READING COMPREHENSION. (2 POINTS) (0.5 points for each correct answer) Add TRUE or FALSE and <u>copy the evidence</u> from the text to support your answer.

NO marks are given for only true or false.

- 1. The two children are going to Los Angeles soon.
- 2. Some Indian movie studios are interested in the children acting in their films.
- 3. In some way, the children have imitated the main character of the film.
- 4. The two young stars will have to leave school because their families can't pay for their education.

II. CHOOSE TWO OUT OF THE THREE QUESTIONS:

A. EXPRESSING THE MAIN IDEAS. (1 POINT) (0.5 points for each correct answer) Answer the following questions according to the information given in the text. Where possible, use your own words.

- 1. Is the children's real life the same as the story pictured in the movie?
- 2. How did Rubina feel?

B. LEXICON. (1 POINT) (0.25 points for each correct answer) Find words or phrases in the text that mean the same as these given.

- 1. Very poor areas of a city.
- 2. Questions in order to find information.
- 3. To provide the money for.
- 4. Frightened, afraid.

C. PHONETICS. (1 POINT) (0.25 points for each correct answer)

- Write two words from the text that includes the same sound as "page" /eɪ/. (0.5)
- 2. Write one word from the text that includes the same sound as "church" /tf/. (0.25)
- 3. Is the "-ed" pronounced /t/, /d/ or /id/ in "filmed"? (0.25)

III. USE OF ENGLISH. (3 POINTS) (0.5 for each correct answer)

Rewrite the following sentences starting with the words given.

1. She will post you the documents on Monday morning.	The documents
2. I broke my leg last week. I won't be in the dance competition tonight.	lf I
3. It's two years since I had a puncture.	I haven't
4. "Who has been using my computer?", asked Tom.	Tom
5. Mark's wife was wearing a dress last night. It was beautiful.	The dress
6. Write the correct question for the underlined words: The police saw her <u>with the suspect</u> after the robbery	?

IV. COMPOSITION. (3 POINTS)

Write a composition of between 100 and 125 words on **ONE** of the following topics. Specify your option.

- What is it like to be a famous person?
- Explain what your favourite films are and why.